March 15.1971

Dr. J. Desmond Clark University of California Department of Anthropology Berkeley, California 94720

Dear Desmond and Betty:

It was so nice to get your letter of March 4th. We often speak of the very pleasant visit with you and betty at your lovely home looking over the bay. We were so very fortunate to have friends like you. Evelyn has been very ill for the past eight months and is still taking chemotherapy treatments after her surgery and radiation. The treatments make her ill and have to be repeated every three weeks at Salt Lake and then tests in between times so this keeps us pretty close to home.

Four students will be selected for the lithic technology school in July. Earl Swanson will make the final selection and I have forwarded a copy of your letter to him and will talke to him this week about Dave Proctor. Your recommendation should be enough. I would look forward to having Berkeley represented.

I am glad that you had a visit with Dick Gould and know that you enjoyed him as I do. He has had so many interesting experiences in Australia.

Thanks again for writing. At a time like this we do appreciate your remembrances.

With best wishes,

Don E. Crabtree